                                                    Board of Health Minutes
                                                        September 5, 2023

The meeting opened at 7:15 p.m. with Ms. Amodei, Ms. Moeller, and Mr. Parkin present.  Ms. Braley was also present.
Septic Flows
Since there seems to be the potential for more retail space becoming available in Dunstable, the Board wanted to review Title 5 regulations with our agent.  
MS Braley told the Board that 493 Main Street is up to date with their septic system with conversion of the home to a duplex (4 bedrooms) and potential retail space to the rear of the home.   The General Store on Pleasant Street is also up to date with their flows accommodating retail, bedrooms, and donut shop.  The property at 11 Pleasant Street may be proposing retail space to an existing 4-bedroom home.   They need 440 gallons to accommodate the existing 4-bedroom home and if there were retail expansion, they would need an additional 200 gallons of flow plus a 2-compartment septic tank.   It is not clear currently what the system is designed to handle.  
PFAS
At present the PFAS levels in the drinking water at the high school are above acceptable levels along with 13-16 homes in the same area.  All are now on bottled water.  
The Town of Pepperell and Dunstable have now combined their water departments and Pepperell has proposed that a water line from Pepperell can be run to the high school and surrounding homes. The 3 towns are now in negotiations to agree on the exact route of that line.  
Trash & Recycling
The Evangelical Congregational Church in Dunstable has requested to join the town contract.  The Board discussed and saw no reason why they could not join as long as paid the same fee.  
Ms. Ferrari asked the Board whether they would consider a late fee to those that do not pay their fee on schedule.   All subscriptions start July 1st of each year so in order not to have a stop and start event going on, Ms. Ferrari sends out letters in April advising all that all fees are due July 1st in order to avoid cancellation.   Unfortunately not all make the effort to pay by then and quite often some do not send the fee until the middle to end of July.   MS Ferrari asked the Board if they would consider a one month fee as a late fee.  After some discussion the Board agreed and voted to include the late fee in their schedule.  
The meeting adjourned at 8:00 p.m.
